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February 2020 
Tues 25th  4pm Cross country practice at Priory Park, Reigate 
Thurs 27th Year 5 and Sun Class History Activity Day - Victorians 
March 2020 
Mon 2nd Book Week 
Wed 4th  Star Steppers dance show at the Harlequin Theatre 
Thurs 5th World Book Day - Dress as a favourite  “ambitious” word  
Mon 9th  Inset Day / school closed – staff training day  
Wed 11th  1pm Yr 5 netball event at Reigate Grammar School 
Wed 11th  4pm Cross country race at Priory Park, Reigate 
Wed 11th  7pm Governors meeting  
Tues 17th  5:30 - 8:00pm Parents Evening 
Wed 18th  Yr 5/6 netball tournament at St Bede’s  
Weds 18th 3:30 - 6:00pm Parents Evening 
Mon 23rd  Year 6 Trip to Bank of England 
Tues 24th Yr 5 Easter Experience at Reigate Park Church 
Wed 25th  Yr 5/6 football tournament at Sandcross School  
Thurs 26th     Yr4 National Theatre Project Evening Performance time tbc 
Friday 27th    Yr4 National Theatre Project Afternoon Performance time tbc 
Mon 30th Lent Appeal Week 
Tues 31st  KS2 dance festival at Donyngs 
April 2020 
Weds 1st  Final swimming lessons of term 
Thurs 2nd  10am Easter Service at St Matthew’s Church 
Fri 3rd   Last day of spring term 2.30 finish.  
Mon 20th Inset Day / school closed– staff training day  
Tues 21st Children return to school - summer term 
Weds 22nd Swimming lessons start 
Tues 28th  Sun class visit to Kent Wildlife Trust 
May 2020 
Wed 6th  Lent Call Service at Southwark Cathedral 
Wed 6th  7pm Governors meeting  
Fri 8th  Bank Holiday (VE day 75th anniversary) School closed. 
w/b 11th  Yr 6 KS2 SATS 
Mon 18th  Yr 5/6 swimming gala at Royal Alexandra & Albert School 
Tues 19th  Yr 5/6 cricket tournament at Merstham Cricket Club 
Wed 20th  Big Sing at Gatton Park  
Fri 22nd  Inset Day / school closed– staff training day  
Mon 25th - Fri 29th half term 
June 2020 
w/b  8th Year 1 phonics screening 
w/b 8th  Year 4 multiplication tables check 
Fri 12th  Sun Class Panathlon  
Fri 12th  Yr 6 leavers service jazz rehearsal at Southwark Cathedral  
Tues 16th  pm Yrs 5/6 girls football tournament at St Matthew’s  
Wed 17th pm Yr 5/6 rounders tournament at Earlswood  
w/b 22nd        Activities week , including watersports at Mercers Lake 
Fri 26th           Sports Day & picnic lunch (am: Yrs 3,4,5,6; pm:Rec,Yr 1,2) 
Tues 30th Induction Day for new pupils joining St Matthew’s 
Tues 30th Induction Day. Yr 6 pupils to secondary schools 
July 2020 
Thurs 2nd  District sports athletics competition at RGS Hartswood 
Thurs 9th  Yr 3 trip to Fishbourne 
Wed 8th  7pm Governors meeting  
Fri 10th           Yr 6 to perform at Leavers Services at Southwark Cathedral  
Tues 14th 2:30pm Year 4 Clarinet Concert. Parents welcome 
Weds 15th Final swimming lessons of term 
Wed 15th & Thurs 16th  School production  
Fri 17th  Annual Reports sent home to parents 
Mon 20th 3:30 - 5:00pm “drop in” Parents Evening 
Tues 21st  Leavers Service at St Matthew’s Church  
Weds 22nd End of Year - Children finish at 2:30pm  
Autumn term 2020  
Mon 28th - Wed 30th September  Yr 6  residential trip to High Ashurst 
Mon 19th October  School photographs 

Have Faith - Encourage - Aim High 

Diary Dates 
Another great week to 
round off an enjoyable 
and  successful half term 
here at St Matthew’s ! 

On Tuesday this week, the 
children took part in a range 
of activities to celebrate and 
raise awareness of Safer Internet Day. The theme this year 
was άtogether for a better internetέ and enhanced our e-
safety curriculum further, providing children with opportuni-
ties to develop their vision for a safer internet, to explore 
their role in the creation of this (including their digital identi-
ty) and to raise awareness of mental health benefits and diffi-
culties associated with online usage. 
 
Everyone has their part to play in making the internet a better 
place, including you!  
 
IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘƻǇǎ ǝǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΥ 
Get involved: Talk about internet usage with your child, un-
derstand the ways your child is using the internet; use devices 
alongside your child (including gaming); talk about identity in 
relation to the profiles your child sets up, the emojis they use, 
filters they set up, content they share – empower your child 
with the safe choices they can make. 
Make the internet work for your family: There are lots of tips 
on activating and using parental controls on a range of web-
sites and devices (see our school website for links), ensure 
children are using devices in family rooms; encourage a varied 
digital diet – use the internet in a range of different ways; get 
a balanced view of the world and assess content critically. 
Understand PEGI ratings on games and apps: Even games 
rated PEGI 7 (i.e. for 7 year olds) can contain some possibly 
frightening scenes or sounds and violence (see our school 
website for further information). 
Lead by example: Demonstrate how the internet can be used 
for good, model how/when a digital detox may be needed, 
switch off at meal times and family times, explore and cele-
brate diversity online, model how to manage more difficult 
online situations 
Seek help and support: It might seem that children today are 
digital experts but you are the life experts! Use websites or 
ask in school if you would like help in using features such as 
privacy settings on social media and 
understanding how to make a report 
on a range of apps, games and ser-
vices. Just as we tell young people to 
talk about what they are unsure of, 
make sure you do too! 

Please remember that next week is the half term holiday so school will be closed. 

School reopens to the children on Monday 24th February at 8.50am (8am  for breakfast club) 



 

 

  

Useful telephone numbers: 
Father Andrew, St Matthew’s Church 01737 761568 
Friends of St Matthew’s School (PTA) FOSM@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk 

Welcare Children’s Centre 01737 780884 •  www.welcare.org  • 24 Warwick Road, Redhill RH1 1BU 

Childline 0800 1111 

Steps to Outstanding  

St Matthew’s School is well known for the 

tremendous range of “extra” activities and 

opportunities provided for our children. 

Our sports provision - for those who like to 

participate as well as those who are more 

competitive - is second  to none! 

 

Wednesday was a busy day on the sports front with, it 

seemed, most of the school at Donyngs at some point during 

the day! As well our usual weekly swimming lessons for KS2 

classes, selected pupils from KS1 took part in the local 

schools Sportshall Athletics competition. Our children demon-

strated great sporting skills as well as excellent 

team spirit and sportsmanship, achieving a well-

deserved second place, winning silver medals!  

In the afternoon, a group of KS2 children  headed to Don-

yngs for the 2020 Key Steps Gymnastics competition. Our 

team was overwhelmingly successful, returning proudly with 

individual medals and  another two shields for our collection 

of trophies, which you can see displayed in the front Recep-

tion. Well done to all our children - we are very proud of your 

efforts and achievements - and to staff and parent helpers  

for ensuring our children have these beneficial opportunities.  

As well as a great Ancient Greeks day today, Year 6 pupils 

also enjoyed two trips out this week.  

On Wednesday, they were guests of Caterham School to see 

their drama production of ‘Grimm Tales.’ We were delighted 

to then receive an email from Caterham School compliment-

ing St Matthew's pupils on their excellent behaviour,  good 

manners and friendliness. Well done Year 6! 

On Thursday, Year 6 visited Reigate Fire HQ to attend the 

annual Junior Citizen event. This is always an excellent event 

with members of the emergency services and voluntary or-

ganisations sharing their advice and experience to  help the 

children to learn how to keeping themselves and others safe.  

Good attendance at school is vital for your child! 

Ensuring all our children attend school every day is a 
priority.  

100% is the expected attendance for every child.  
95% is the minimum expected. 
There is a clear correlation between attendance and achieve-
ment at school and also in later life.  
 
Class attendance w/b 10th February 
 
Nursery        85%         Reception   89.7%  

1S             99.6%          1W        99.2% 

2T             98%       2P         98.5% 

3P               95.5%       3H         95.5% 

4C        96.2%       4P         93.3% 

5C           93.1%       5K         97.5% 

6M              98.3%      6F         95.5%  

Sun Class  92.50%     

 

If your child is genuinely unwell, parents must notify the school 

office by telephone 01737 762080 or via the ParentMail app 

before 8:30am each day to report and give the reason for your 

child’s absence and expected day of return. 

www.stmatthewsredhill.org.uk • 01737 762080  

info@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk  • @StMattsSch 

Star Steppers Dance Show Wednesday 4th March  

5pm Yellow Performance  

Tickets are on sale at the Harlequin Theatre box office.   

Don’t forget you can still sign up for our two new 
Friday morning Family Learning courses! 

Year 1 and 2 Parents  

Keeping up with the Children’s Maths  (starts 28th February) 

Year 4, 5 and 6 Parents 

 Money Smart Kids (starts 24th April)  

Please ask at the school office for an application form! 

These short courses are open to all parents. 

Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It does not 

dishonor others, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of 

wrongs. Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. It always protects, always 

trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. Love never fails.  1 Corinthians chapter 13 [The Bible] 

World Book Day 2020 -Thursday 5th March  
  

World Book Day is always a favourite day here at St 

Matthew’s School. We love books!  This year there is a 

twist and challenge to set your imagination aglow and 

stimulate your vocabulary! The children are invited to 

dress up as their favourite ‘ambitious’ word. Lots 

of examples were given in the letter that was sent 

home on Wednesday or speak with your child’s teach-

er for further idea!  

Most of the children love dressing up, but it is not compulsory. 

If your child doesn’t want to dress up (not everyone does!) they 

can come to school in their uniform as usual!  


